
CENTRAL WALES FOOTBALL ASSOCIATION 
SOCIAL MEDIA POLICY
1. Introduction

We live in a society where individuals, businesses and other organisation make use of social media, such as Facebook, LinkedIn, Twitter, You Tube and other social networking sites, internet postings and blogs.  It follows that players, supporters, managers, club officials, referees, league officials and others connected with football in central Wales will be used to making use of social media for individual or business purposes. 
It is inevitable that users of social media who are also involved with football will wish to communicate with friends and others and express views and opinions perhaps about a recent match or about other players, clubs or referees and those more generally involved in the organisation of football in the area. 
Unfortunately, there have been recent incidents of individuals using social media to abuse, disparage or indeed, defame others involved with football. These are comments or remarks that go well beyond the usual banter that all supporters of the game enjoy from time to time; indeed they are most often personal attacks upon other individuals involved in the game which can be very distressing for the ‘victim’. Quite apart from any civil action for redress that a victim might have this conduct can bring the game in to disrepute in the same way as if the offending comments were made in more traditional public media such as programmes, newspapers, the radio or television. This is because comments posted to social media sites are not often private and can have a far wider audience than intended.
Because incidents have already occurred the Central Wales Football Association (CWFA) has developed this policy which has been approved by the Council of the CWFA for use within the area of its governance.
2. Policy Guidelines

· avoid making any social media communications that could bring the game in to disrepute

· do not use social media to defame, disparage or insult officials such as referees or assistant referees, club or League officials

· be respectful to others when making any statement on social media and be aware that you are personally responsible for all communications which will be published on the internet for anyone to see

· do not impersonate others to make defamatory or disparaging remarks about officials or otherwise to bring the game in to disrepute
3. Enforcement
The CWFA exercises disciplinary control over players, clubs, leagues and officials involved in recreational football throughout its area of governance. When the mis-use of social media is reported to us we will investigate and consider whether disciplinary action should be taken. 

A failure to remove social media content when required by the CWFA will itself constitute a disciplinary offence

CWFA expects its clubs to make it very clear to players, supporters and club officials that the misuse of social media can lead to disciplinary sanctions against the author and may bring the club, the League and the game itself into serious disrepute.
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